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CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY SERVICES AND DEVELOPMENT 

2022 CALIFORNIA ARREARAGE PAYMENT PROGRAM (CAPP)  
 

2022 CAPP PROGRAM NOTICE NO. 03-R 
 

The purpose of this official correspondence is to provide implementation information 
and guidance to state energy utility service providers regarding the 2022 California 
Arrearage Payment Program (2022 CAPP) administered by the Department of 
Community Services and Development (CSD).  
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2022 CAPP PROGRAM NOTICE NO. 03-R 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TO:   ALL ENERGY UTILITY COMPANIES 

SUBJECT: 2022 CALIFORNIA ARREARAGE PAYMENT PROGRAM (2022 
CAPP) DATA EXCHANGE INFORMATION CLARIFICATION 

DATE:   October 13, 2022 

REFERENCE: Government Code Section 16429.10 
Assembly Bill 205 (Chapter 61, Statutes of 2022) 

The purpose of this 2022 CAPP Program Notice Revision (22CAPP-PN-03-R) is to 
advise state energy utilities on a change to the 2022 CAPP Data Transfer Rules 
(DTRs). The specific change to the DTRs now requires that all dollar values contained 
within the 2022 CAPP Application electronic data file (.CSV file) be stated as cents or 
rounded to two decimal places. This change impacts the following data fields of the 
2022 CAPP Application electronic data file: 

• Utility Natural Gas Arrearage 
• Utility Electric Arrearage 
• Utility Combined Arrearage 
• LSE Arrearage 
• Total Customer Arrearage 

The new requirement is reflected in the updated 2022 CAPP DTRs Version 2.1, 
accessible in the 2022 CAPP Portal via the following link: 

https://cacsd.force.com/csdportal 

Please be advised the indicated change is effective with the issuance of this Program 
Notice Revision and any uploaded 2022 CAPP Application .CSV files not in 
conformance with this standard will be returned to the Utility Applicant for correction and 
resubmission.   

* * * 

All CAPP-PNs, along with release dates of crucial CAPP implementation phases and 
energy utility responses are posted on CSD’s public-facing website. 

General Application Support: 

If you have general program questions, require program guidance, or would like to 
request the opportunity to modify and resubmit your 2022 CAPP Application, please 
direct these inquiries via email to CAPP@csd.ca.gov. 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displayText.xhtml?division=4.&chapter=2.&part=2.&lawCode=GOV&title=2.&article=13.
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB205
https://cacsd.force.com/csdportal
https://www.csd.ca.gov/
mailto:CAPP@csd.ca.gov


2022 CAPP Program Notice No. 03-R               Page 3    

Technical Support: 

If you have technical questions or require assistance with the upload of your dataset file 
or one of the required attachments, please direct these inquiries via email to 
CAPP.ITSupport@csd.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
DAVID SCRIBNER, ESQ. 
Director 
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